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Our school year is coming to a close and with mixed emotions we say good-bye.  We have 

an amazing staff and would like to thank each and everyone of them for all their work and 
dedication.  We have had an incredible year! On Tuesday, we celebrated our sixty-eight 
grade seven students’ completion of their elementary school years.  We wish them the 

best in their high school education and endeavours. We have had a very busy month.  We 
had our Welcome to Kindergarten, Bear Creek Track And Field Day, Talent Show, Sports 

Day, Swim Day at Bear Creek Park, and the grade 7 Celebration Ceremony, and finally 
our Year End assembly.  What an exciting place to work and learn! Today the students 
received their report cards.  The school supply list for next year’s class should be included 

with the report card.  The Primary students’ parents can order on line from schoolstart.ca.  
It is an easy way to have all the supplies ordered and have your child’s name on the items 

and the company delivers the supplies to the school.  Tomorrow, Friday June 26th there 
will be no school for the students. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our parents and family members that 
have volunteered in many capacities such as driving on field trips, helping out with the hot 
lunch, milk program, reading with our primary students, supporting our fund raisers, and 

being there for your children.  
  

At our final assembly we will bid a fond farewell to some of our staff members; Ms. Van 
Akker, our K/1 Teacher, Ms. Leung, our Grade 3 who shared the position with Ms. Tesler, 
as well as a few of our Educational Assistants; Mrs. Herz who is retiring, Ms. Henry, Ms. 

Baziuk, and Ms. Fry’s assignments have come to an end.  Finally, with sadness we say 
good bye to Mr. Issel our Vice-Principal, as he has been transferred to Holly Elementary.  

We wish them all the best in their next schools.  
 
Message from Mr. Issel: 

 
I recently learned that I would be leaving the Cindrich family at the end of this school 

year.  Leaving a school is never easy.   Schools are places where we build connections and 
relationships. We work as a team and we rely on each other to make our school great.   
 

I have had an opportunity to work with all of the students, the staff and many parents at 
Cindrich. Lucky me!  I can say that my time here has been so fun and so rewarding. 

Thank you for welcoming me into this community. 
 
And welcoming others is something Cindrich does so well.  When I first arrived in the 

spring of 2013, several grade 7 students welcomed me to the school.  I was so impressed 
on my first day of supervision.  I remember many students coming up to me and saying 

hello and welcome. 
 
The staff has been incredible.  We are so lucky to have the people we have at Cindrich. It 

takes effort and commitment to provide exceptional learning opportunities for students.  
Our staff strive for excellence every day.   

 
I have had the privilege to connect with many parents, grandparents, and guardians of 
Cindrich students.  Thank you for the kindness you have shown me.  It has been an 

honour to work with your children. 
 

In sum, I have valued and enjoyed my time at Cindrich.  Our school and the people within 
it will remain in my heart forever.  Thank you Cindrich.   
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Dates to Remember: 

Friday, June 26   Administration Day (Students do not attend) 
Tuesday, September 8   First day of school 10:00 am to 11:00 am 

 

Congratulations to our Grade Seven students: 

Division 1 

Razan A., Harjot A., Janbi B., Baltej B., Jushan B., Arjun C., Ashadeep C., 

Shehbaz C., Bhupinder D., Arvin D., Ritvik G., Inderpreet H., Ashwaq H., Muskaan H., 

Ravneet H., Jasmin K., Jujhar K., Sumit K., Jusmeet L., Surpreet P., Esther P.,  

Priya S., Pranay S., Gurleen S., Natasha S., Serena T., Uday W. 

Division 2 

Jervis A., Karanbir B., Kirandeep B., Gurleen B., Amritpal B., Elisa B., Abhijit C., Jataaj C.,  

McKenzie F., Harjan G., Jatinder G., Megan G., Darshpreet H., Catherine H., Ravneet J., 

Manjot K., Arshpreet K., Abdulnasir O., Benedict P., Michelle P., Yassi R., Hayden R., 

Pratham S., Manraj S., Baljot T., Emma V., Christine Y. 

Division 3 

Manveer B., Riya C., Jugraj C., Priya C., Sonia G., Sunehra H., Tanya J., Mohammad K., 

Daksh P., Gundeep P., Mandeep R., Sukraj R., Jasraj S., Sukhroop S. 

  

 
 
 

 


